Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held on Monday 19th December 2011 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.
Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Peter Fewell (Vice Chair), Ian Bradley, Doug Colley and Christine Pepperell. 
In Attendance:
Joanna Botha (Clerk)


David Turner (County Councillor)


Three members of the public
126/11
Apologies for Absence

None

127/11
Register of Interests for this Meeting

None

128/11
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Monday 21st November 2011 as a true and accurate record. 
129/11
Matters to Report
The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with reports to be published in The Bulletin.
A
Parish Plan


A meeting had been held in November to discuss the next steps for writing up and publishing the Parish Plan. Stephen Harrod (SH) volunteered to put this publication together and to liaise with groups in the village about which actions they plan to take forward as a result of the responses to the questionnaire. An initial draft is planned for January.

B
Facilities for Young People


No updates on setting up a youth club were available. John Davis’s suggestion that a mini-bus to Wheatley youth club be provided was discussed and considered to be a possible starting point. A next step could be to find out what young people in Great Milton Parish would prefer.


C
Winter Preparations


Greenplant had received the one tonne bag of marine salt, transported and stored it on behalf of the Parish Council at The Old Garage for use on public pavements and roads within the Great Milton Parish, and would be thanked in The Bulletin. Two grit bins had been ordered – one for Thame Road and one for Lower End. These are to be filled and maintained by the County Council. The salt spreader had also been received by SH.

D
Clerk’s Progress Report
The Parish Council action plan was reviewed:

· The residents at Ardfield are going ahead with a planning application for a dropped kerb

to meet the Parish Council’s request to improve their driveway (which crosses the Green).

· The Clerk is liaising with local handyman Dave Pullen about maintenance tasks.
· Jenks had completed the works on the Silver Birch outside Old Cottage.
· Les Preston offered to continue to look after the Jubilee Oak and the Walnut Tree in Green Hitchings. The Clerk will make a note of this when planning the Tree Maintenance Policy.

130/11

Correspondence and Public Discussion
A
Les Preston raised the matter of the flooding which usually occurs around this time of year in Sworford Lane, forcing vehicles into the middle of the road. Les offered some advice about how the ditches could be best managed to prevent it. David Turner offered to refer this matter to Gordon Hunt at Highways. It was also noted that the gullies at Lower End need digging out. The Clerk will refer this to the handyman.
B
Les Preston also raised the matter of people walking through the village in the dark with dogs and ponies with no high-visibility wear. SH will write a note in The Bulletin.

B
A donation request had been received from the Citizen’s Advice Bureau. This will be considered in March.

C
A letter of thanks was received from the Royal British Legion Oxfordshire for the Parish Council’s contribution to the Memorial Bell Appeal.
131/11
Planning Applications

A

Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following planning application should be


APPROVED by SODC subject to the conditions detailed below:


Lantern Service Station, Old London Road, Milton Common (in the Parish of Tiddington and Great Milton), OX9 2JL. P11/W1796. Change of use from a service station to a workshop and vehicle sales.

The applicant has addressed objections to the volume of vehicles on display and their prominent position at the site frontage by setting the front display area back from the new fence and leaving an area of the frontage clear of vehicles.  We are concerned, however, that the volume of vehicles on sale may lead to overspill onto the ‘clear’ area, once again dominating the site frontage.  We would like to see permission for vehicle sales made conditional on their display being restricted to the designated areas shown on the proposed layout plan.

Residents have expressed concern over disturbance caused by noise created by workshop activity.  The District Council’s Environmental Health Officer has recommended that a condition be placed on the application, limiting the operating times of the workshop.  Great Milton Parish Council endorses this recommendation.

B
Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following planning application should be


REFUSED by SODC due to the insufficient detail in the application about what is planned:

Milton Lodge, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NJ. P11/W1731. Alterations to the boundary walls. (As amended by drawing No. N253-HE-26-0 REV A and accompanying email from agent dated 12th December 2011.)
C
The following Planning Decisions from SODC were reviewed:
Milton Lodge, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NJ. P11/W1515 and P11/W1516/LB. Demolish modern kitchen extension, construct new extension in traditional materials with first floor gable ended extension under tiled roof. Open up blocked window on west elevation. (Amendment to planning permission P10/W1260 and P10/W1261/LB to alter the dimensions of the approved rear extension). (Granted)
132/11
The Sheppard Charitable Trust

It was resolved to re-nominate John Davis to serve a further four year term as the Parish Council-nominated trustee for The Sheppard Charitable Trust following the expiration of his term of office in January 2012.
133/11
Pegswell Lane Maintenance


SH had met with residents to discuss a course of action. The wall at the top end of the lane needs repairing. Jonathan Beale, Field Officer at OCC Countryside Services had advised the Clerk that unless there was any evidence to the contrary within the deeds, this would be the responsibility of the adjacent residents. A site meeting is planned for late December.
134/11
Milton Common Matters
A

A resident had suggested that the installation of white village gates on the London Road in Milton Common may assist with slowing down traffic as it approaches the village from Tetsworth (as do the village gates on the Tiddington side of the London Road on entering the 40 mph zone). David Turner suggested proposing to the Highways Area Steward that this be sourced from the localities budget, although there are many competing priorities for this money. It was agreed that the existing bus shelter should be cleaned. This will be referred to the Thames Valley Probation Team and, if they are not available, to the handyman.
B
The meeting discussed the matter of Sykes Van Sales parking vehicles in a manner that obstructs sight lines around the A329 junction with the M40 and London Road. This is a matter of concern for all three Parish Councils with boundaries in this location. David Turner is proposing parking prevention methods, such as wooden posts, are implemented.
135/11
Dog Bin for Grove Lane
A
It was resolved to purchase an additional dog bin for Grove Lane as SODC do not supply them. SH agreed to investigate whether the most suitable locations and whether any existing posts could be used. The Clerk will research the costs of bins.
136/11
Co-option of Two Parish Councillors

Expressions of interest were reviewed. It was agreed by vote to co-opt Roz Hayman and Ian Burtenshaw. The Clerk will circulate the necessary paperwork.
137/11
Financial Resolutions
A
The following cheques were authorised for payment:


Joanna Botha. Salary for December. £322.18.


Joanna Botha. Overtime managing Bulletin ads. £26.24 (3 hours x £8.747)


Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin layout, production and questionnaires. £301.44

M40 CEG. Donation. £30.00


Mhp Internet Ltd. Web site hosting. £72.00

Thame Water Utilities Ltd. £15.70


Jenks. Tree Works. £180.00

An additional invoice from Jonathan Dudley that had not been available for signing at the previous meeting was presented and signed.
B

The precept for 2012-13 was discussed and the final draft budget reviewed and approved. It was resolved to authorise a precept of £14,450 for 2012-13 and to earmark £2,000 of the general reserves as a potential set up fund for a youth club with which to seek match-funding from grant-giving bodies.
138/11

Any Other Business
· The Clerk will add the recent winter purchases to the Fixed Asset Register.
· Celebrations for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee will be included in the January agenda.


The meeting closed at 9.45pm.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be Monday January 16th 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.


Signed:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________
